PACIFIC BEACH PLANNING GROUP
EARL AND BIRDIE TAYLOR LIBRARY

Approved Minutes for January 23, 2008 Meeting

6:40p- Meeting called to order.  Attendees: Jim Krokee, Jim Lester, Marcie Beckett, Paul Thackrey, Barry Schneider, Kathy Mateer, Jeton Prince, Marshall Peden, Corey Koberg, Jim Morrison (6:52p) and Barbara Williams.  Marcie Beckett made a motion to approve the minutes of the November meeting, Barry Schneider seconded the motion.  Motion carried 9-0-0.

Communications from the Public on Non-Agenda Items:  None

Government Office Reports:

Council district 2 – (Thyme Curtis) Thyme Curtis stated that the oversized vehicle ordinance is coming before the council.  It is a pilot program, to include areas west of Hwy. 5 and some areas just east of Hwy. 5.  Discussion will include its fiscal impact, cost of enforcement and citations.  Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, Jan. 29, 2008 at 2:00p at City Council Chambers.  Thyme reported that the alcohol ban is in effect for 356 days.  This ban doesn’t include boats on the water.  Jan. 14, 2008 the council passed the high occupancy permit.  Next month the rooming house ordinance will be reviewed.  

Long Range Planner for Pacific Beach – (Leslie Henegar) Leslie gave a status of bylaws in City Attorney’s Office.  She said to prepare for March elections based on our existing by-laws.  Leslie reported the City Attorney said the groups are currently indemnified.  Corey Koberg would like a clarifying statement from the Attorney stating when we are and are not indemnified.  Kathy Mateer said she got a memo regarding indemnification and by her next Tuesday meeting with the Community Planners Groups she will have a clarifying statement.  
Chair’s Report: Kathy Mateer

Carol Blomstrom has resigned from PBPG.  Commercial member needed to take Carol Blomstrom’s position as a representative from the PBPG on PB Parking Committee.  Jim Lester volunteered to take Carol’s place on the Parking Committee.  Jim also said he would keep the PBPG up to date on any commercial or business district plans.  Marcie Beckett volunteered to provide updates on PB town Council.  Kathy also reported that the speed limit on Mission Boulevard has been reduced from 35mph to 30mph.  PBPG elections will be held at our March meeting.  Applications are available at the Library desk. 

Presentation by Sub-Committee for Residential and Commercial/Mixed Use Action Items:

Residential Subcommittee Projects (Barry Schneider)

1. 1269 Felspar St.  PTS #136290, Map Waiver and Coastal Development Permit.  Convert four apartments under construction to

        condominiums.  Ed Sifken, applicant was present.  There were no subcommittee issues.  He was notified of the meeting by Barry                                                               
        Schneider.  Barry made a motion to approve the project and Jim Lester seconded the motion.  Motion carried 10-0-0
2. 2025 Grand Avenue – PTS #135702, Map Waiver and Coastal Development Permit.  Create four residential condos in RM2-5 zone.  Ed Sifken, applicant was present.  He was notified of meeting by Barry Schneider.  There were no subcommittee issues.  Barry made a motion to approve the project and Jim Lester seconded the motion.  Motion carried 10-0-0.

3. 4052 & 4056 Promontory Street – PTS #136415, the existing site comprises two lots 25’ x 100’ each and are currently joined by an existing single family home and detached garage to revert to the underlying two lot configuration, and to construct two single family homes, each with one carport, one home and carport on each lot.  Applicant Dan Linn was present.  He was notified of the meeting by Barry Schneider.  Subcommittee issues:  both structures are 30’ tall, proposed development on each lot mirrors the other, bulk and scale, no garages for the houses.  Barry made a motion to deny the project based on subcommittee issues, Marcie Beckett seconded the motion.  Discussion:  Barry Schneider felt the design was repetitious and too similar to other projects in Pacific Beach.  Marcie Beckett felt the bulk and scale of the project did not fit with the other homes on the block.  Paul Thackrey felt it was out of character with the rest of the houses in the neighborhood.  A neighbor, Larry Forgey, addressed the issue of parking.  He said the project has the potential for eight cars because it will end up being a rental.  With the number of bedrooms there will be a need for more parking.  Mr. Forgey also said that there was no consideration for noise pollution from the roof decks.  He feels buyer won’t be a family, noting that there is no yard for recreation and the City should have applied the same parking requirements as for a multifamily project.  Marcie cited page 54-55 of the Community Plan which states “ensure that properties reflect the scale and character of the established neighborhood.  She also said that the two single-family homes require only 4 parking spaces but if the project was a duplex, it would require 5 spaces.  Linn challenged the theory that the units would be sold as rentals.  Jim Lester felt the problem is that the units are narrow so they look bulky.  He suggested that possibly we should take a position not to develop 25’ lots.  Chair called for a vote and the motion did not carry, 3-7-0.  Chair asked for motion to approve the project.  Marshall Peden made a motion to approve the project, Jim Krokee seconded the motion.  Motion carried 6-4-0.  Barry Schneider voted against the project because it did not really fit in with the neighborhood and the design was repetitious.  Marcie Beckett voted against the project because of its bulk and scale not fitting in with the existing neighborhood, the floor area ratio of the project, and the lack of parking.  Paul Thackrey voted against the project because it was out of character with the rest of the houses on the block.  Corey Koberg voted against the project because it took advantage of code loopholes to reduce parking and build an oversized property for the lot and explicitly he felt explicitly supporting the project would set a dangerous precedent for future projects.  
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Commercial/Mixed Use Projects: (Jim Lester)

1. 3023 Bunker Hill Street – PTS #130696 (CC4-2 zone) Coastal Development Permit and Tentative Map Waiver to build 16 commercial condominiums.  Matt McMahon, applicant.  Jim Lester contacted him regarding our meeting.  McMahon was notified of the meeting by Jim Lester.  Jim Lester made a motion to support the 16 commercial condo conversions.  Barry Schneider seconded the motion.  Discussion:  Marcie Beckett wanted to add to the motion that the existing landscape be maintained and possibly improved.  Motion carried 10-0-0.

Presentations:
Courtney Koberg, designer of our new website www.PBplanning.org passed out an information sheet explaining how the PBPG could send information to the whole group or to individuals.  He also said he would post any information on the website for PBPG.
Election Subcommittee (Jeton Prince)

Jeton is having Marcie Beckett oversee the voting at the March elections because he is up for re-election.  Elections will take place in March, there are vacancies in 78.00, 80.02/83.10.  There are also two commercial vacancies.  Jeton announced he would send people election packets by email or they can be picked up at Discover PB on Garnet Avenue.  There will also be advertising on the website for vacancies to be filled by interested candidates.  These are the committee members up for re-election: Jeton Prince 77.00, Kathy Mateer 83.01, Rachel McFarlin 83.01, John Shannon 80.01, and Barbara Williams 80.01.  Kathy Evans commercial vacancy and Jim Lester commercial vacancy.

Adhoc Committee for Pacific Beach Drive Sidewalk (Jim Krokee, Courtney Koberg, Jim Morrison)

Don Gross gave an update on the present status of the property.  UCSD is calling itself the tenants of the property.  Code Compliance issues are yet to be resolved.  Kathy Mateer wrote a letter to the City asking the committee be kept informed and allowed to be part of the decision making process.

Community Plan (Marcie Beckett)

Marcie passed out a draft of the Pacific Beach Planning Group Design Guidelines.  She asked everyone to look it over for input and suggestions.  She announced the next meeting to review the guidelines is February 14, 2008 at 12:00p at the PB Library.  

 Parking Committee (Jim Morrison)

The Walker Group has submitted its final report.  Jim wants three representatives from the PBPG to attend each Parking Committee, lately he has been the only one attending.  Jim Lester was an alternate for Carol, but he will now become the PBPG Commercial representative.  Paul Thackrey will be the third PBPG representative to the Parking Committee.  Meeting are held on second Thursdays of each month, 6:30p at PB Recreation Center.

Traffic and Parking (Jim Morrison)

Requests for stop signs on Riviera at La Playa and at Fortuna.  Twenty signatures have been gathered on petition to have these stop signs. Resident Diane Faulds said Fanuel Street has five stop signs, Cass Street has four PB Drive has eight and Riviera Drive has the same amount of traffic and it only has one stop sign.  City has denied the request.  Residents attending the meeting said speed is an issue.  They said many vehicle accidents occur but are not reported.  The issue of drainage in this part of Riviera Drive has not been addressed by the City.  The City claims it would be too costly to properly drain the street of water.  Jim Morrison made a motion to approve a stop sign at La Playa and Riviera Drive, Marcie Beckett seconded the motion.  Motion carried 8-2-0.  Barry Schneider and Marshall Peden opposed.  Jim Morrison made a motion to approve a stop sign at Riviera and Fortuna,  Corey  Koberg seconded the motion.  Motion carried 9-1-0, Marshall Peden opposed.

Neighborhood Code Compliance (Barbara Williams)
Barbara said she is attending a training on Jan. 31, 2008 at 6:00p.  She will have more to report at the next meeting.  Barbara noted that she will be working with the PB Town Council team of Neighborhood Code Compliance.

Special Events (Barbara Williams)

Barbara reported on the last meeting on Jan. 15, 2008.  She told about the PB Christmas Parade post evaluation discussing parking issues with the parade.  She also reported on two events being considered for PB, the Vintage Days possibly scheduled for May and a Brazilian Festival in September.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:32p

Minutes submitted by Barbara Williams

Per Council policy the PBPG posts minutes within two weeks after they are approved at www.PBplanning.org and welovepb.org.  The current minutes and upcoming agenda are also posted on these websites 72 hours before a meeting and also are available on the community bulletin board at the PB Library.  Previously approved monthly minutes are in a binder at the PB Library.
Meeting minutes  1/23/08  Page 2 of 2

